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From the Desk of the Principal 
 
 
COVID Update 
 
The NSW Department of Education has updated its 
Term 4 guidelines for schools.  Please note the 
following summary. 
 
Parents/carers are still only permitted to visit the 
school for the following reasons: 
 
 to attend essential parent/carer meetings with 

teachers and/or school executives to discuss 
disciplinary or welfare matters where a virtual 
meeting solution is not available; 

 to attend to essential business at the front office 
or for the purpose of picking up their child if they 
are unwell or where they have been asked to 
arrange for a COVID-19 test after their child has 
displayed flu like symptoms while at school; 

 to perform canteen duties; and/or 
 to provide educational support for activities that 

are essential to the delivery of curriculum. 
 
Schools are still required to sight negative COVID 
test results before allowing staff and students to 
return to school if they have been unwell with flu like 
symptoms. 
 
Schools can now plan for kindergarten orientation 
programs to be held after 1 November, following 
strict COVID safe guidelines.  Parents/carers should 
not remain on the school site during kindergarten 
orientation.  Year 6 graduations may occur but are 
also subject to strict COVID guidelines, in 
accordance with Year 12 formal graduations. 
 
Some camps and excursions are permitted if they 
can meet all of the requirements and it is deemed 
safe, appropriate and achievable for all participants 
to attend.  Please note that for a camp or excursion 
to take place we must be able to ensure that the 
region being visited is COVID safe; all venues and 
accommodation have COVID safe plans; financial 
requirements on families are reasonable within the 
short timeframe; and that all staff are able and willing 
to attend given the risk it may pose to themselves or 
their families. 
 

Busways Meeting 
 
This week I met with the Busways School Liaison 
Officer to discuss a range of issues impacting on the 
school.  The following issues were raised: 
 
 It is essential that all students tap on/off with 

their OPAL card every trip as this data is used to 
determine the demand and requirement for bus 
services in an area.  Currently a significant 
number of students do not tap on/off and this 
may impact our entitlement to a service. 

 If you live within 2.3 km of the school you are not 
entitled to a free OPAL card service unless you 
can demonstrate that there are insufficient 
footpaths for your child to safely walk to school.  
To apply for a free card contact Transport NSW. 

 An adjustment to the bus timetables is occurring 
that will hopefully see the morning buses arrive 
before 9.03 am in order for students to be in 
class on time everyday. 

 Inappropriate student behaviour on buses can 
be recorded on CCTV and shown to the school 
and parents/carers if required.  This may result 
in a minimum 4 week suspension of travel. 

 
 
Moving on in 2021 
 
As most of you will be already be aware, I will be 
relinquishing my role as Principal of Grose View PS 
at the conclusion of the 2020 school year to take up 
a new role as a Principal School Leadership, a 
position designed to support principals and school 
leadership teams to lead school improvement. 
 
Over the coming weeks and months, I will be sure to 
savour each and every moment of my time here at 
GVPS.  Grose View PS will always hold a special 
place in my heart.  Since my appointment in 2014, it 
has been an absolute privilege to hold this position 
in a community such as this one.  As I have often 
said, many schools strive to create a sense of 
community, but at Grose View, we have more than a 
sense of community, we have actual community.  
This is something that should always be treasured 
and protected, for it is becoming an increasingly 
rare phenomenon. 
 
 

Damien Feneley 
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CONGRATULATIONS 
 
Maisie M competed in the NSW Long Course 
Cross Country Championships in Dapto over the 
weekend.  This is her second big event in as 
many months, and was an attempt to secure 
herself a spot at the National Championships.  
Maisie needed to finish in the top ten to qualify. 
  
Maisie was well prepared for her race after 
training extremely hard all year.  She ran a gutsy 
race against a huge and talented field and placed 
an excellent sixth overall in the U/12 3 km course 
with an outstanding time of 11 minutes and 39 
seconds. 
 
Maisie got off to an excellent start and ran with the 
top  10  runners  in  a very tight bunch for the first 
2.5 km.  The first six positions were only decided 
in the last few hundred metres.  It was so exciting 
to see Maisie so close to the front, so close to the 
finish line, after such a long and tiring gallop. 
 
This magnificent achievement would have seen 
Maisie competing in her first Nationals if not for 
the COVID-19 pandemic, which unfortunately 
brought about the cancellation of the event. 
 
In lieu of this, Maisie has been named on the 
“Honorary Nationals Team” and will be awarded 
the full kit, uniform and honours as a result of her 
remarkable achievements this year. 
 
Please join us in congratulating Maisie.  She 
considers her achievement a shared honour for 
her family, her club, her community and her 
school. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
TERM 4 SCHOOL CAMPS 
 
We  have  three  school camps scheduled for 
Term 4 including the Year 3 YMCA camp, the 
Year 4 Blue Mountains camp and the Year 5 2019 
Blue Mountains camp. 
 
Unfortunately, we have had to cancel these 
camps.  Funds will be transferred to fees in 
advance. 
 
KISS N DROP 
 
We have now had several complaints about 
vehicles remaining in the Kiss n Drop zone for 
more than 2 minutes after dropping students at 
school in the morning. 
 
Please remember there is a maximum stopping 
time of 2 minutes, and be courteous to your 
fellow parents/carers by following this and other 
rules set out on page 4 of this newsletter. 
 
COVID-19 TEST RESULTS 
 
If your child has been tested, please screenshot 
the SMS you receive with the results and email it 
to school for our records as per instructions on 
page 3 of this newsletter.  Children must remain at 
home after testing (even with negative results) 
until they are symptom free. 
 
DRINKING WATER AT SCHOOL 
 
Due to COVID-19 restrictions, students are not 
permitted to drink from the bubblers. 
 
Children need to stay hydrated, even in cooler 
weather.  Please remember to ensure your child 
has a drink bottle in their school bag each 
morning before sending them to school. 
 
BIRTHDAY CAKES AT SCHOOL 
 
A friendly reminder that if you are sending cakes 
to school for your child’s birthday they need to be 
purchased from a registered bakery, cake 
shop or supermarket.  Unfortunately, due to 
COVID-19 restrictions, we are unable to distribute 
home baked cakes at school. 
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PROVIDING THE SCHOOL WITH CONFIRMATION OF COVID-19 TEST RESULTS 
 

Please take a screenshot of your SMS notification and email it to: 
groseview-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
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Friday 23 October  Book Fair—students browse 

Monday 26 October  GVPS Book Week begins 
  Book Fair 

Tuesday 27 October  Book Fair 

Wednesday 28 October  Book Fair 

Friday 30 October  World Teachers’ Day 
  Year 6 Fundraiser—Fun-a-thon 

Monday 2 November   6.00 pm Kindergarten 2021 Parent Information Evening—to be 
  confirmed 

Thursday 5 November  Year 6 Longneck Lagoon EEC Leadership Day 

Monday 9 November   6.30 pm P&C Meeting—to be confirmed 

Wednesday 11 November  Remembrance Day 

Thursday 12 November  NAIDOC Incursion—to be confirmed 

Friday 13 November  NAIDOC Incursion—to be confirmed 

Monday 16 November   1.00 pm Kindergarten Orientation 1—to be confirmed 

Tuesday 17 November   9.30 am Student Executive 2021 speeches 
   2.00 pm Sports Executive 2021 speeches 

Wednesday 18 November  Opportunity Class Placement Test 
   9.00 am Kindergarten Orientation 2—to be confirmed 

Friday 20 November 11.00 am Kindergarten Orientation 3—to be confirmed 

Friday 27 November   2.00 pm Kindergarten Transition 1—to be confirmed 

Tuesday 1 December  High School Orientation Day—to be confirmed 

Wednesday 9 December  Presentation Day—to be confirmed 

Friday 11 December   2.00 pm Kindergarten Transition 2—to be confirmed 
  Year 6 Farewell 

CALENDAR 
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P&C NEWS 

SCHOOL BANKING 
 
Unfortunately, we have not been able to find a volunteer to process student banking. 
 
There will be no school banking available to our students this year.  Please do not 
send deposit books and money to school with your child. 
 
Parents may continue to make deposits either online or in branch. 

CANTEEN 
 
Our canteen will continue to open on Wednesday and Fridays this term for 
lunch orders only.  All orders will need to be placed online through 
Flexischools before the 9.30 am cut off.  Unfortunately, we are still 
unable to provide counter service or accept cash payments. 
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NOTICES 
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